
Samantha K. Harrison 
 
Regarding HB 1181 
 
March 22nd, 2025 
 
 
Chair Beard and Members of the Senate Education Committee, 
 
My name is Samantha Harrison, a current resident of Mandan in District 34. I am writing to you 
to urge a “Do Not Pass” recommendation and a “No” vote on HB 1181. 
 
I can’t believe this bill made it through the House. It’s silly, wildly unenforceable, and just 
speaks to a bizarre focus on how someone else identifies. How would this even be enforced? 
What would it even matter to enforce it? It’s an absolute waste of time. 
 
The job of the legislature is to make people’s lives better in this state, and this bill simply 
wouldn’t do that. It’s another misguided culture-war bill that no one asked for. 
 
This bill is ridiculous and a waste of time. I urge a “Do Not Pass” recommendation from the 
committee and a “No” vote on the floor on HB 1181. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Samantha K. Harrison 
District 34 


